

Date: 19 August 2019

Our reference: FOIRQ5351

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for your request for information processed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please see our response to your requests for information below:

Your Request

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 I would like to request the following information from the Trust:

- 1) Do you allow private stem cell companies to promote their services on your sites, e.g. leaflets?
- 2) Do you allow representatives from stem cell companies on any of your sites to promote or collect cord blood, e.g. in delivery suites?
- 3) Does the Trust allow its staff to work for stem cell companies, e.g. collecting umbilical cord blood for private companies?
- 4) How long (how many minutes) does the Trust consider 'optimal' cord clamping?
- 5) Please supply the following information for each of the individual calendar years: 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018 and 2019 to date:
- a) The number of babies born whose umbilical cord blood was collected for banking by a private company.
- b) The number of babies born whose umbilical cord blood was collected for banking by the NHS.
- c) The income received from stem cell companies.

Our Request for Clarification

The Trust asked you to clarify whether the focus of your request was specifically in relation to maternity units/delivery suites only being that your questions seemed to be concerned with umbilical cord blood/stem cells obtained from umbilical cords in new-born babies.



Your Response to Our Request for Clarification

You confirmed the information relates specifically to maternity units and delivery suites.

Our Response

Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust (the 'Trust') is a single site, specialist tertiary paediatric trust. The Trust does not have a maternity department nor do we commission any maternity units or delivery suites at GOSH. We cannot therefore respond to your specific request for information.

Please note:

The information provided under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is the information held on the date your request was received by the Trust.

We trust the information provided is sufficient and helped to answer any issues, concerns or questions. Should you have any further queries in relation to this request, please do not hesitate to contact the FOI Team and quote the above reference number on any related correspondence.

Re-use of information

The information provided is Trust copyright. You may re-use this Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust copyright information in accordance with the Open Government Licence: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/2/ (Please note that re-use of personal data is not allowed under this license.)

For information which is not Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust copyright, e.g. external websites, please contact the named party directly.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information team

Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust Email: foiteam@gosh.nhs.uk

[Enclosed – Your rights – see next page]



Your Rights

If you are dissatisfied with the response you have received to your request for information, please contact the FOI team and quote your reference number on all correspondence relating to your request.

You can also write to the Head of Quality & Safety at the following address:

Quality & Safety team Great Ormond Street Hospital LONDON WC1N 3JH

If you are still not satisfied with your response, you also have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner.

You can contact the Information Commissioner's Office at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF